
SUMMER 2019 

Friends Bookstore 
(209) 333-5537 

 

Co-Manager: Deborah Westler 

Co-Manager: Diane Freggiaro 
Volunteer Schedule: Debbie George 

 

BOOKSTORE HOURS  

Monday-Thursday: 10 a.m. - 6 p.m. 
Friday: CLOSED 

Saturday: 10 a.m. - 4 p.m. 
Sunday: 12 p.m. - 4 p.m. 

 

Visit us at friendsoflodi.org 
 

Friends Office | (209) 333-6800 x2711 
Email: libfriends@lodi.gov 

P.O. Box 703, Lodi, CA 95241 
Facebook.com/

FriendsoftheLodiPublicLibraryBookstore 
 
 

Friends Board 
 

        President: Becky Hamner 

Vice President: Diane Freggiaro 
         Secretary: Susan Hye 

        Treasurer: Judy Brent 
         Membership: Susanne Benbrook 

Volunteer Scheduling: Debbie George 

Members at Large: Pam Coburn 
         Steve James 

                                  Carole Lewis 
                                   Elisa Moberly 

                                  Radhika Rao 

AMAZON SMILES AT LOD I FRIENDS  

The Friends of the Lodi Public Library is now  
registered to receive contributions from The  

AmazonSmile Foundation.  The Foundation will  

donate 0.5% of the purchase price from eligible 
smile.amazon.com purchases.  Tens of millions of 

products are eligible for donations.  You will see  

eligible products marked òEligible for AmazonSmile 
donationó when you search for a product on 

smile.amazon.com. 

When you shop at smile.amazon.com, youõll find the 
exact same low prices, vast selection, and convenient 

shopping experiences as you experience on  

Amazon.com, with the added bonus that Amazon 
will donate a portion of the purchase price of eligible  

products to the Lodi Friends.  You will use the same 

account on AmazonSmile that you set up on  
Amazon.com., so all your settings, including your  

password, are the same. 

To shop at AmazonSmile, simply go to 
smile.amazon.com from your computer or mobile  

device and select Friends of the Lodi Library  

Incorporated as your charity.  To get directly to  
shopping for the Lodi Friends, use the following link:  

smile.amazon.com/ch/94-2707321. You might want 

to bookmark this site to make it even easier to start 

your shopping at AmazonSmile. 

Soé.go out there and smile, smile, smile for the Lodi 

Friends! 

bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 
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Bookstore News    

Boy!  Are Thrifty Thursdays ever popular!  This is our special half-price day on the second 
Thursday of  every month.  Sales have usually been well over $200  

on Thrifty Thursday, but in May we took in $439; that is moving a 

lot of  books! 

Membership renewal notices were sent out in January, and dues  

totaling $1,635 have been received by the end of May.  Membership 

cards also went out with the renewals; they provide a $1 credit for 
each $10 spent in the bookstore.  We are also giving out coupons to 

visitors in the library who have not yet discovered the bookstore; 

the coupons are for $1 off  bookstore purchases.   

At its March meeting, the Friends Board approved $9,230 to fund  

program requests from the library.  This included funding for Code 

STEAM programs, as well as $5,000 for the September 2019 Lodi 
Comic Con.  And nearly every day, library staff  thanks Friends 

members for the $11,000 purchase of a new copy machine for the staff  area.  The hard 

work of  our volunteers is really making a difference for the library! 

In April the Friends received a proclamation from the Lodi City      

Council in honor of  the 40th anniversary of  its founding.  The  

proclamation declared April as Friends of  the Lodi Public Library 

Month in Lodi.   

The 40th birthday anniversary was celebrated at the annual  

Volunteer Luncheon on April 26 at the Woodbridge Country Club.  
Nearly 50 people attended this lovely event, including several of  the 

people who were responsible for founding the Friends in 1979. 

April 26 was also the third time our Lodi Trivia Crushers team 
competed at the annual Trivia Bee in Stockton.  Our brainy team 

nearly prevailed, falling just 

one point short of  tying for 
first place.  The theme of the 

Trivia Bee was The Fabulous 

40õs, with questions about the 

1840s and 1940s. 

 

(continued) 

tƘƻǘƻ ŎƻǳǊǘŜǎȅ ƻŦ ¢ƘŜ wŜŎƻǊŘΦ 
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Hello Friends! 

I think it was 2014 when I attended a Library Foundation event and was greeted by 

two former colleagues from the days of working at the Stockton Public Library.  Diane 

Freggiaro and Deborah Westler had just taken on the job of  bookstore managers for 
the Friends bookstore.  They were in need of a volunteer to help sort and categorize 

childrenõs books.  I had started teaching elementary school when I left the Stockton  

Library in 1990 and had retired from Stockton Unified, so they figured I knew  

something about childrenõs books. 

This seemed like a good time to get involved in the Friends and do something that I 

loved.  I havenõt looked back and have become very involved in the bookstore and the 
Friends Board.  This year I accepted the  

position of  President of  the Board.  I love  

being at the library and was extremely pleased 
when the City finally hired a librarian as  

Director.   

Volunteering in the bookstore is as close as I 
can get to having a bookstore myself, which 

was always a dream.  It is hard to believe that 

the bookstore generates as much revenue as it 
does each month.  It is because of great  

managers and volunteers that the library can 

provide free programming for the citizens of 

Lodi.   

Hereõs to forty more years of the Friends  

supporting the Lodi Public Library! 

Becky Hamner, President 

Presidentõs Message 

Bookstore News continued. 

With the retirement of  our former President and volunteer scheduler Sharon Seegmiller, 
we needed to come up with a new, streamlined way to schedule bookstore coverage.  

Thanks to Debbie George and Diane Freggiaro, we encouraged all volunteers to work  

regular shifts and created a new online calendar that volunteers can print out at home.  
We have also enlisted the assistance of bookstore volunteer Kathryn Siddle to handle 

new volunteer training.  And this year we expanded the Board of the Friends.  Three 

new board members were elected, making for a total of  11.  One more Board seat will 

be filled at the December 2019 annual meeting.  


